
Keady with Althorpe Parish Council
Clerk’s Report July 2025
	1.0

	Replacement of Ropery Bridge
Works have almost been completed on the Ropery bridge, and it is open to foot-traffic. All that remains is a top-dressing, to make it wheelchair friendly.


	2.0


	Dead Trees in Cemetery
The Handyman will remove the two dead trees in the cemetery. There will be no charge because the Handyman will retain the wood.


	3.0
	External Audit
The Clerk has sent all documentation required for the external audit to PKF Littlejohn for review.


	4.0
	Repair of Fencing Job Reference FS695036839
The Clerk received an email on 13/03/2025, from North Lincolnshire Highways, saying that a job has been raised for the repair of the fencing between 
King George V bridge and the bus shelter on the A18, Keadby. However, to date, nothing has been done. 
The Clerk has, therefore, raised the issue again and asked for an update.


	5.0
	Notice of Public Rights

The Clerk has published the Notice of Public Rights, which defines a 30-day period when the Public has the right to inspect and make copies of the accounting records for the financial year.


	6.0
	Previous Documentation on Flood Defences

The Clerk forwarded the minutes of meeting from 2020 and 2021 and highlighted the following:-
February 2020 - Item 3.0 states that The Environment Agency (EA) said that the works will be put back to 2025/2026

February 2021 - Item 9.0 states that it is expected that the budget allocated for the works will be rolled-over
Cllr Bint will investigate this matter, as the EA has not planned these works for 2025/2026


	7.0
	Northern PowerGrid Priority Services Membership

The Clerk has published ‘How to enrol for Northern PowerGrid Priority Services Membership’ on the Parish Council Website and on the noticeboards.
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